
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5 July 2013   
          
  
Newsletter No 37 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Parents Evening 
This term’s Parents Evening will be taking place on Thursday 11 July 2013 from 4:00pm to 6:30pm, 
except for 4J who have a separate arrangement with Mrs Sturridge-Packer.  Letters have already 
gone out and you will receive your appointment time on Tuesday 9 July 2013. 
 
Sports Day 
This years Sport’s Day will take place on Tuesday 16 July 2013 in the school playground.  Key 
Stage 1 will be in the morning starting at 10:00am.  Key Stage 2 will be in the afternoon starting at 
1:30pm.  Parents/Carers are welcome to come along to support their children but please do not 
bring sweets, ice-cream etc or drinks for the children.  Every child in school has their own water 
bottle.  If it is raining Sports Day will be held in the school hall. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 8 July 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. If Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration Assembly 
finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is valued by 
Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 
 

Aqib Rahman   Nursery 
For working hard in identifying 

letter sounds 

 Melissa Willis   RW 
For working hard in all areas 

   Eesa Hussain    RB 
For super progress in reading 

 Meshayah-Lei Lambert-Brown  
1C 

For fantastic progress in her 
reading 

Cimorah-Lei Gordon  1/2L 
For settling well into her new 

class 

  Aleena Zaheer    2S 
For working hard to create an 

acrostic poem 

    Vishal Kalyana   3L 
 For working hard in Maths this 

term 

  Chloe Sutton  3/4B 
For writing an excellent 

performance poem 

 Indervir Sekhon  4J 
For writing an engaging letter in 

Literacy 

   Aliesha Sadaf  5W 
For trying very hard when she 

found division difficult to 
understand 

Kirby Chiu-McCrea   5/6B 
For working hard in all areas 

Micah Morgan    6S 
For displaying the true spirit of 

teamwork 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 8 July 2013. The lucky children will 
also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 3L 

Spick and Span 1C 
Movement Bird 1/2L 
Attendance 6S 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 2S  Runners up - 1/2L 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 
Tuesday 23 July 2013 

 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Tadeusz Kuprynowicz 

For including another child in 
his group for PE 

Samantha Watton 
For always showing kindness to 
other children who are on their 

own 


